
     
 

 
Lingey House Primary 

and Nursery School 

Newsletter 28 – 20th May 2022 
Dear Parents/Carers,  

This week seems to have flown over and I am ready for the weekend. Hope you all have a lovely 

weekend- let’s hope the weather stays nice. Don’t forget, if you have any issues or questions, 

don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teacher or a member of SLT. Sometimes a quick chat can 

really put your mind at rest. Mrs Wilkinson. 

Year 6 SATs 
Last week, our Year 6 children took their SATs 

tests. The children really tried their best and we 

are so proud of them! As a reward, an ice cream 

van came to school after their last test. The 

knickerbocker glories went down a treat!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 children also 

took part in a giant wa-

ter fight and treat day 

last Friday. I’m not sure 

who had more fun- the 

children or the staff!! 

 
 



     
 

Year 2 SATs 
This week and next week, our Year 2 children will be completing their 

SATs tests. These will be completed in small groups with familiar staff 

and are done in such a way that the children don’t realise they are do-

ing them. We do not want our Year 2 children to feel nervous about 

these assessments and hopefully they just see them as another ‘job’ or 

activity they are completing with their teacher. Please ensure Year 2 

children are at school next week to allow these tests to be completed 

in the calmest way possible.  

School Football Team  
In our first fixture of the Summer Football League, we had an away game vs Roman Road. Lingey 

House started the game strong with lots of possession and passing the ball around the pitch, 

playing some nice football. Although it took a while to score our first goal, it wasn’t long before 

our second and third were in the back of the net. We went into half time with a 3-0 lead.  

 

The second half started the same as the first 

with Lingey House having a lot of possession and 

scoring another 4 goals. Towards the end of the 

game Roman Road managed to get some posses-

sion and pulled a goal back late in the second 

half.  The game finished 7-1 to Lingey House with 

goals from Morgan X2, Oliver X2, James, Joseph 

and Aimee.   

 

A massive well done to all our players and a big thankyou 

to Roman Road for the game. We look forward to our sec-

ond and third games next week!  

 

By Hollie T (Year 6) 

Join our PTA – 7th June 
It isn't too late to join our school PTA! 

We are in the process of planning our 

Summer Fayre and are still on the look-

out for volunteers. If you're interested 

in getting involved in planning, would like 

to run a stall or can offer help gathering raffle prizes and support from local businesses we'd 

love to hear from you. Miss Bell will be meeting with the PTA after school from 3:15-4:15 on 

Tuesday 7th June. You're welcome into school for an informal chat about our fayre and how you 

can get involved.  



     
 

Jubilee Celebration- 27th May 2022 
We're very excited about Queen Elizabeth II's Platinum Ju-

bilee and will be celebrating on Friday 27th May as a whole 

school. Next week we will have a history focus in school and 

the children will be learning all about Queen Elizabeth in their 

lessons. On Friday, we hope to celebrate the children's learn-

ing and the Jubilee by inviting everyone to wear red, white 

and blue for the day at school and by heading outside together to share songs from each 

decade of Elizabeth II's reign and a picnic style lunch. Children who signed up for school din-

ner on the day will be provided with an afternoon tea inspired school lunch and will join their 

friends outside with their packed lunches (weather permitting) for some Jubilee inspired fun. 

There is no charge for this non uniform day.  

 

OPAL- We need your help! 
Can you remember playing out as child? Mak-

ing mud pies, riding bikes, climbing trees and 

buildings dens?  

 

 

If you are a parent or carer with children in our school and are enthusiastic about helping us to 

create this for our children, please contact Mrs Flowdy about being part of outdoor play and 

learning (OPAL) team. You call school on 0191 4381287 for a chat or you can email: 

LingeyHousePrimarySchool@Gateshead.Gov.Uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our superstars in Year 5 have investigated dif-

ferent forces this week. The children have 

thoroughly enjoyed their hands on, explora-

tory science lessons and have found out more 

about the benefits and limitations of certain 

forces. Forces included air and water resistance, 

friction and gravity.   

Five – the fantastic force fanatics!  

 

mailto:LingeyHousePrimarySchool@Gateshead.Gov.Uk


     
 

ICE CREAM PLAYTIME 
Congratulations to our house token winners, the children in Al-

nwick and Lumley! They got to enjoy an ice cream playtime in the 

sun this week! 

 



     
 

Our scientists in Rainbow Nursery have been busy this 

week, creating homely habitats for local worms. After 

finding the worms when digging and planting in forest 

school, our scientists decided it would be a great idea to 

create a new, upmarket home for our wriggly neighbours. 

They carefully collected the worms and created a worm-

ery. The children have been closely observing the worms as 

they tunnel through the soil.  

 

 

 
 

Quote of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you for your continued support and co-

operation. 

 

If you have any concerns or queries, please 

don’t hesitate to contact me on 0191 4381287 

or via email at: 

LingeyHousePrimarySchool@Gateshead.gov.uk 

 

Best wishes, 

Chloe Wilkinson 

(Headteacher) 



     
 

 
Attendance 

 

Each week, the 

class with the 

best attendance 

will have an extra 

10 minutes of 

playtime. If any 

class has 100% 

attendance, they 

will have an ice 

cream playtime! 

 
 

Class This week’s attendance Class This week’s attendance 

YRA 86.9% Y3B 97% 

YRB 96.7% Y4A 94.8% 

Y1A 95.2% Y4B 95.7% 

Y1B 96.4% Y5A 97.6% 

Y2A 89.7% Y5B 96.7% 

Y2B 90.3% Y6A 87.6% 

Y3A 96.8% Y6B 90.3% 

Whole school attendance: 93.57% 

This week’s Superstars 
I would like to say a huge well done to all this week’s superstars – watch out for their special postcard 

in the post! Our superstars for this week are as follows: 

Year Group Superstars 

Reception Alfie L and Daniel N 

Year 1 Charlie H and Emily R 

Year 2 Gracie R and Evie C 

Year 3 Sophie L and Ella McC 

Year 4 Finley G and Mason M 

Year 5 Tyler F and Anya S 

Year 6 Ryan D and Evie H 
 

This week’s House Tokens 

 

This week’s winners 

are… 

Bamburgh! 

Bamburgh 370 

Hylton  287 

Warkworth 344 

Lumley 324 

Dunstanburgh 346 

Alnwick 298 
 

 


